
 
  

 

 
 
 
 

 
REF: ADMIN/WHOLESCHOOL/GAR/BEN 
DATE: Thursday 1st April 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I am pleased that the return to school has been relatively smooth and we have very much enjoyed 
having all the pupils back. 
 
All non-essential shops will be opening on April 12th so for those parents who have struggled to get 
the correct footwear or clothing please could you purchase any missing items and ensure that your 
child is in full school uniform on their return to school.  A reminder of our uniform is below. 
 
Uniform 

PLEASE WEAR PLEASE DON’T WEAR 

✓ *School badged blazer   

✓ 

*Charcoal grey, school style trousers 
(available from school or local store) 
*Charcoal grey skirt – straight or 
pleated just above the knee (only 
available from school) 

X 

Hipsters, jean-style, tight or casual 
trousers, or leggings. 
Trousers must be school style and not 
made of a stretchy lycra fabric. 

✓ 
A white school shirt which buttons to 
the neck 

X 
Open neck shirts, or shirts without a 
top button 

✓ *A school tie   

✓ 

A plain, navy v-neck jumper, with or 
without sleeves in a knitted fabric and 
of a suitable length to 
be worn with school blazer 

X 

Sweatshirt style, hooded, zips or 
buttons, cardigans. 
Black jumpers are not allowed. 
Round neck jumpers are not allowed. 

✓ 
Black, school style shoes 

X 
Boots, heels, trainers, pumps, footwear 
with logos or steel caps 

✓ 
Black socks 
Plain black tights in an opaque style 

X 
Coloured, patterned or bright socks 
Not see-through or patterned tights 

✓ A white craft apron   

*Please note: all starred uniform can only be purchased through Uniform Direct 2U.  Order forms can 
be obtained from the School Office or the Ruskin Website: www.ruskinhighschool.co.uk 
 
Equipment 
Students need to be properly equipped with: pen, pencil, ruler, rubber, pair of compasses and a 
protractor.   
 
If you have any concerns or issues please do not hesitate to contact your child’s tutor or head of year.  
The Year Achievement Managers (YAMs) are: 
 
Mrs Bennett              Year 7 
Mrs Managh  Year 8 
Miss Grinnell  Year 9  
Mr Ledwards  Year 10 
Mr Hartley  Year 11 
 
Many thanks for your continued support and I wish you a safe and enjoyable Easter break. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Mrs M Garnett 
Assistant Headteacher 
 

http://www.ruskinhighschool.co.uk/

